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Consultation on the 2018 legislative review of the Mortgage Brokerages, Lenders and Administrators Act, 2006
Purpose of this Consultation

On October 22, 2018, Mr. Doug Downey, Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Finance, was appointed to conduct the legislative review of the Mortgage Brokerages, Lenders and Administrators Act, 2006 (MBLAA). As part of the review, the government will consult with the public and stakeholders on finding efficiencies and reducing unnecessary regulatory burden, so that mortgage brokers can focus on helping their clients.

Mr. Downey will be engaging with the public and the mortgage brokering sector to review the legislation, and to ensure that processes are streamlined and regulatory costs are reduced wherever possible.

The MBLAA has been in force since 2008 and it continues to meet the objectives of enhancing consumer protection, streamlining regulation and promoting harmonization.

Periodic reviews of legislation and regulations are an international best practice, especially for financial sector laws.  It is an opportunity to keep legislation up-to-date and to make improvements where necessary.  Regular legislative reviews are imperative given technological advances, national and international trends, and an evolving economy and marketplace. This legislative review also provides an opportunity to seek new and better ways to reduce regulatory burden within the sector.

Ontario’s mortgage broker legislation has served as the model in other provinces.  The outcomes of this review will ensure that Ontario continues to be a leader for effective and efficient regulation across the country.
Your Advice is Important

All input is welcomed and appreciated.  Providing the reasons behind your views will help provide a better understanding of your perspective. All comments received may be used in the course of the review to inform recommendations for potential revisions to the act and its regulations. This will involve disclosing some or all comments or materials, or summaries of them, to other interested parties during and after the consultation. The collection, use and disclosure of information is subject to the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act. 


Written Submissions

Please provide your written submissions no later than January 11, 2019.  

You may send your comments by e-mail to mblaa.consultation@ontario.ca, or by mail to:

Gina Stephens
[bookmark: _GoBack]Senior Policy Advisor
Financial Services Policy Division
Ministry of Finance
95 Grosvenor St. – 4th Floor
Toronto, ON M7A 1Z1
Process and timing

Once the feedback has been reviewed, recommendations will be made by Mr. Downey to the Minister regarding any recommended changes to the act and regulations. The Minister will make the recommendations available to the public. The intention is to complete the review by Spring 2019. 
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